
Truth for Teens - Ozzie’s Pantry 
(Located beside the church mailboxes) 

Donations for August—Toiletries 
Your donations are used by Rick and Heather 

to help them extend their hospitality, love and assistance to at-risk 
youth as they mentor and teach them.  (25 young men and 10 women)   

------------------- 
Niagara Life Centre is requesting prayer that the city will expedite their 
lift project permit, that the drawings from the engineers will be received 
as needed, and that the administrative roadblocks would be removed so 

they can proceed with their facility’s lift. 

------------------- 
Galcom Canada has an urgent prayer request for a shipment of radios 

that are held up in Mozambique where officials are demanding more in 
import taxes than the actual value of the radios. Galcom’s biggest need 
right now is the development of the AM version of their radios which 

would greatly increase their range.  Their tech team is working on this. 

------------------- 
Agape Valley is having a Report & Support BBQ 

Monday, September 4th at 4:00pm.  There’ll be hotdogs,  
hamburgers, drinks and importantly, informative reports on  

what has been happening at Agape Valley.   
More info at www.AgapeValley.ca 

 
Youth Unlimited is requesting prayer for a former staffer, Rose Price 

who began chemotherapy on August 17th. 

    Glenridge Bible Church’s 

     “Missionary of the  
       Month” for September: 

     Please remember to pray for,  
    and encourage 

  

    Rebekah Bock  
    serving with   

    AWANA Canada 

Glenridge Bible Church’s 

Men’s Ministry presents 

Men: 
You’ll get to cook your  
own steak to perfection... 

...and test your paintball  
target-shooting to earn 
raffle tickets for a turkey! 

This event is open to men, ages 12+ 
Tickets are $25.00 per person 

Event held at Glenridge Bible Church  
@ 310 Scott Street, St. Catharines 

Any questions? Please call 905.351.2608 
Or see Rick Winker, Mark Yap, or Stan Piggott  

Saturday, Sept. 30th @ 4:00pm 

Come, enjoy this time of food,  
fellowship, and a guest speaker. 



Scripture Reading — Exodus 1:1—2:10 
 Now these are the names of the sons of Israel who came to Egypt with 
Jacob; they came each one with his household: 2 Reuben, Simeon, Levi and  
Judah; 3 Issachar, Zebulun and Benjamin; 4 Dan and Naphtali, Gad and Asher. 
 5 All the persons who came from the loins of Jacob were seventy in number, 
but Joseph was already in Egypt. 6 Joseph died, and all his brothers and all that 
generation. 7 But the sons of Israel were fruitful and increased greatly, and 
multiplied, and became exceedingly mighty, so that the land was filled with 
them. 
 8 Now a new king arose over Egypt, who did not know Joseph. 9 He said 
to his people, “Behold, the people of the sons of Israel are more and mightier 
than we. 10 Come, let us deal wisely with them, or else they will multiply and in 
the event of war, they will also join themselves to those who hate us, and fight 
against us and depart from the land.” 11 So they appointed taskmasters over 
them to afflict them with hard labor. And they built for Pharaoh storage cities, 
Pithom and Raamses. 12 But the more they afflicted them, the more they  
multiplied and the more they spread out, so that they were in dread of the 
sons of Israel. 13 The Egyptians compelled the sons of Israel to labor  
rigorously; 14 and they made their lives bitter with hard labor in mortar and 
bricks and at all kinds of labor in the field, all their labors which they  
rigorously imposed on them. 
 15 Then the king of Egypt spoke to the Hebrew midwives, one of 
whom was named Shiphrah and the other was named Puah; 16 and he said, 
“When you are helping the Hebrew women to give birth and see them upon 
the birthstool, if it is a son, then you shall put him to death; but if it is a  
daughter, then she shall live.” 17 But the midwives feared God, and did not do 
as the king of Egypt had commanded them, but let the boys live. 18 So the king 
of Egypt called for the midwives and said to them, “Why have you done this 
thing, and let the boys live?” 19 The midwives said to Pharaoh, “Because the 
Hebrew women are not as the Egyptian women; for they are vigorous and give 
birth before the midwife can get to them.” 20 So God was good to the  
midwives, and the people multiplied, and became very mighty. 21 Because the 
midwives feared God, He established households for them. 22 Then Pharaoh 
commanded all his people, saying, “Every son who is born you are to cast into 
 the Nile, and every daughter you are to keep alive.” 
 2 Now a man from the house of Levi went and married a daughter of 
Levi. 2 The woman conceived and bore a son; and when she saw that he 
was beautiful, she hid him for three months. 3 But when she could hide him no 
longer, she got him a wicker basket and covered it over with tar and pitch. 
Then she put the child into it and set it among the reeds by the bank of the 
Nile. 4 His sister stood at a distance to find out what would happen to him. 

 5 The daughter of Pharaoh came down to bathe at the Nile, with her 
maidens walking alongside the Nile; and she saw the basket among the reeds 
and sent her maid, and she brought it to her. 6 When she opened it, she saw 
the child, and behold, the boy was crying. And she had pity on him and said, 
“This is one of the Hebrews’ children.” 7 Then his sister said to Pharaoh’s 
daughter, “Shall I go and call a nurse for you from the Hebrew women that she 
may nurse the child for you?” 8 Pharaoh’s daughter said to her, “Go ahead.” So 
the girl went and called the child’s mother. 9 Then Pharaoh’s daughter said to 
her, “Take this child away and nurse him for me and I will give you your  
wages.” So the woman took the child and nursed him. 10 The child grew, and 
she brought him to Pharaoh’s daughter and he became her son. And she 
named him Moses, and said, “Because I drew him out of the water.” 



THIS WEEK AT G.B.C 
Today 10:00am Worship Service with Pastor Bobby 
   6:30pm Henley Concert: Common Bond Qt 
Monday   6:30pm Prayer Meeting (Fireside Room) 
Wednesday   1:00pm      Prayer Meeting (Multi-purpose Room) 

   6:15pm      AWANA  
   8:00pm      GBC Fall Ensemble Practise (Fireside Room) 
Saturday   1:00pm      Ladies’ Bible Study (Fireside Room) 
Next Sunday 10:00am      Worship Service with Pastor Bobby 

 12:00pm      Safe Place Training in Fireside Room 

Upcoming Events 

• Tonight: Henley Concert with Common Bond Quartet 

• September 20th
: GBC Fall Ensemble Practice  

• September 24th
: Safe Place Training for all volunteers after service in  

          Fireside room (bring a lunch) 

• September 30th: Men’s Ministry Steak Night and “Turkey Shoot” (see insert) 
 

Season of Blessing 
This “Season of Thanksgiving” we as a church  

are asking folks to help us see just how blessed we are.  
Each Sunday, we will have posterboards out for everyone to *briefly*  

jot down a blessing they see in their lives. We will collect them all  
and have them displayed for our Thanksgiving Service in October. 

Let’s see if we can visibly display just how blessed we  
recognize we are... Can we can list as many as 1000?    

 

From The Board re: Our Sanctuary 
As we gather each Sunday to worship here at GBC, we feel it is  

important to remember where we are and why we’re here. 
In an effort to facilitate a worshipful atmosphere and control noise,  

we are asking parents to stop their children from playing in  
our gym area by 9:45am (15 minutes prior to our service).   

 There is time after our service for children to play in the gym, and for  
socializing in our Fireside Room with our Coffee Fellowship. 

 Our Fundraising Team has a limited supply of: 
 Chicken Meat Pies 

  $5 each —  400°F for 1 hour 
      

 Funds raised, YTD, are $3,347.55!!! 
 Thank you so much for your support! 

 
Going forward, we are looking to add a drop ceiling to the remaining  

2 portions of our lobby to improve lighting and reduce echo. 

      AWANA has started up  
     again!  Please pray for us as we  

           prepare a time of fun for  
     exciting, impressionable  

             young clubbers as we play,  
     sing, and learn about God’s Word! 

  Praise the Lord!  We have 35 children registered 

Visiting today?  
New to GBC?   

 

Please feel free to stay 
after the service for a cup 

of coffee or tea in our  
Fireside Room following 
the service and enjoy a 
brief time of fellowship. 

    If you are looking to volunteer here at 
GBC in  any of our various ministries, partic-
ularly those involving vulnerable sectors: 
 

 We here at GBC has a Safe Place Policy through Plant to 
Protect. All volunteers MUST BE trained according to this policy 
and have a valid Police Check. 
 We are having a ‘refresher course’ after the service on 
Sunday, September 24. Please bring a lunch.  We will be in the 
Fireside Room. 



Today at Glenridge Bible Church 
 I will raise up a prophet from among their countrymen like you,  

and I will put My words in his mouth, and he shall speak to  
them all that I command him.  

        Deuteronomy 18:18 

Order of Service 
Announcements 

 

Opening Hymn 
#206—”There is a Redeemer” 

 

Invocational Prayer 
#512 — “My Savior’s Love” 

#338 — “At Calvary” 
#339 — “Since I Have Been Redeemed” 

 

Opportunity to Worship Through  
Our Tithes and Offerings  

 

DiscipleLand Segment 
 

Scripture Reading 
Exodus 1:1—2:10 

 

Message—Pastor Bobby Halek 
“A Man Named Moses” 

 

Responsive Hymn 

#297 —”I Love to Tell the Story” 
 

Benediction 

 From our Finance Committee: 
 

General Offering September 10, 2023…….……...............$ 1,972.00 
Average weekly Offerings, 2023………………………………...$ 5,558.14 
General Offerings Budget 2023.……..…….………..………....$  6,860.40 

 
If you wish to make a donation to the HVAC replacement  

project beyond your regular tithing, please designate it on 
your envelope or when donating online. 

Total HVAC project:   $ 39,206.96 
Budget Capital funds to be used:  $   9,801.74 
Additional HVAC donations received:  $ 13,640.00 
Balance of project remaining:  $ 15,765.22 

A 9-week  Bible 
Study, using the 

book by   
Dr. David  
Jeremiah 

 
Started Saturday, 

     Sept 16, 2023 
@ 1:30pm in the Fireside Room 

 

Books are available at a  
discounted price of $25.00 (reg. $33.00) 

 

Please see Donna Warkentin, Maureen Lemire, or  Lora  
Warkentin to register or pay for your book. (limited supply) 

 

(Coffee and Tea will be available) 

GBC’s Ladies’ Ministry  

presents: 



GLENRIDGE BIBLE CHURCH 

A Bible-Based Community, united by God’s love  
and grace, that worships Him, serves others,  

and proclaims the message of Christ. 

Welcome to our  
  Worship Service   
    this Lord’s Day 
  

                   September 17th, 2023 
           Pastor Bobby Halek 
           Studies in Torah:  

          “A Man Named Moses” 
         Exodus 1:1—2:10 

310 Scott Street, St. Catharines, Ontario L2N 1J5 
905.937.1326     

email: GlenridgeBC@gmail.com www.GlenridgeBibleChurch.org 
HenleyCMF@gmail.com  www.HenleyCMF.ca 

 
Sermon videos available on our website and YouTube 

(Search for GlenridgeBibleChurch) 

Thank You for Praying 

Requests for Prayer 
* Please continue to pray for Jim Mills and his family with regards to his son, 
 Joel who has been missing since last weekend.  Joel is an adult, but leaving 
 abruptly and not being in touch is very out of character for him. 
* Clarence Nickel has been transferred to the Niagara Falls hospital and is 
 awaiting placement for Nursing Home care. Please pray for Clarence, his 
 wife, Joyce, and the doctors as they work to help him. 
* PTL! Heather Moore is back home after her leg/knee injury.  It is still quite 
 painful and she’s using medication to manage the pain but is able to move 
 with a walker! 
* Helmut Harder is at this time, pain free and is slowly making progress in  
 assisted walking. Please continue to pray for the Harders as he recovers. 
* Please pray for Don Munson.  Don has been a faithful friend of GBC for a 
 number of years.  Don has been diagnosed with Mesothelioma.  He is also 
 undergoing procedure(s) to mitigate the fluid buildup around his lungs. 
 Please continue to pray for Don, his family, and his doctors.  
* Eleanor Rogers is asking for prayer. Her eyesight has gotten even worse, and 
 ironically, this causes horrific visions.  She has now looking, again for a  
 doctor as her previous one declined to take new patients. 
* Dave Furness asks for prayer for his daughter, Ashley.  She is getting 
 treatment for an abnormal growth.   
* Eleanor Leigh asks for prayer for her husband, Greg, for an aneurism which 
 is growing and possible cancer in his kidney. Please pray for healing and a   
 return to faith. Please also pray regarding for Eleanor’s son’s liver disease 
 and a return to faith.  
Please pray for those with chronic pain or illness: 
Sue Furness, Dave Furness, Jim Arthur, Lois and Ron Clattenburg, Catherine 
Keating, Jaqi Shennan, Rosalie Pankoff, Eleanor Leigh, Bev Williams, Helmut 
Harder, Hilda Glucker, Mildred Levair, Eleanor Rogers, Mary Lockett, Toni 
Goodliff, Carol-Dean Jeffries, Margaret Demers, and Alvina Andres 

Office Schedule 
 

The office is reachable Monday-Friday, 8:30am—5:00pm. 
905.937.1326   or   GlenridgeBC@gmail.com 

 

Pastor Bobby is normally available to meet in the office from  
Tuesday to Friday, 9:30am—4:00pm 

 

We request that visits are done by appointment so we can  
ensure we have set aside time to meet your needs. 


